oborové číslo

PŘIJÍMACÍ TEST Z ANGLIČTINY NA ÚCJ FPF SU 2023 – varianta A - KLÍČ

A	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Н	Σ

A	You will hear Jade Carter talking about jaguars. For questions 1–5, fill in up to three words.	You will hea
th	e talk twice. (10 po	ints)
1.	The usual size of a male jaguar territory is about170 kilometres.	
2.	Of all the unusual meals he tried in the forest, the one Jay least enjoyed eating was(the) spider	·
3.	Forest people have a tendency torespectjaguars, rather than fear them.	
4.	Apart from being shot, the jaguar runs the risk of catching adisease	
5.	After returning from Brazil, Jay went on a number oflecture tours to educate people ab	out jaguars.
	Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the given the control of the contro	
W	ithout changing its form. Use between 2 and 5 words including the given word. (12 poi	nts)
1.	It was wrong of you to pick those flowers.	SHOULD
	Youshould not have picked those flowers.	
2.	"We are getting married in June," Angie and Joe announced.	THAT
	Angie and Joe announcedthat they were getting married in June.	
3.	Do you and your brother have the same looks?	LIKE
	Doesyour brother look likeyou?	
4.	My advice for you is to take a few days off.	WERE
	If Iwere you I would take a few days off.	
5.	You can't bring food into this room.	SUPPOSED
	Youare not supposed to bring food into this room.	
6.	He doesn't have enough money to buy the computer.	TOO
	The computeris too expensive for him to buy.	
C	Put the verbs in brackets in the correct form.	(12 points)
1.	Sorry I'm lateHave you been waiting (you/wait) long?	
2.	He met a lot of friendly people while hewas studying (study) in California.	
3.	I don't have my phone on me. ~ That's OK, I'll/will lend (lend) you mine.	
4.	We were late again. When we got to the cinema, the filmhad already started (already/start).	
5.	New Yorkis considered (consider) the most diverse city in the US.	
6.	The sun is shining, the sky is blue. It's/is going to be (be) a nice day.	
D	. Fill the gap using the correct form of the word given in CAPITALS.	(8 points)
1.	This hotel is the mostluxurious in the city.	LUXURY
2.	The queue hasn't moved in ten minutes. I'm getting a bitimpatient	PATIENCE
3.	If you're walking around the factory, make sure you haveprotective clothes on.	PROTECT
4.	You should eat more, you're gettingdangerously thin.	DANGER

E. Translate the sentences into English.	(12 points)
1. Kdybych věděl, jak se jmenuje, řekl bych ti to.	
If I knew his/her name I would tell you	
2. Museli jsme prodat náš dům.	
We had to sell our house	
we had to sen our nouse	
3. Ten film, který jsme včera viděli, byl příšerný.	
The film (that/which) we saw yesterday was horrible/terrible/awful	
4. Těšíme se, že se za měsíc potkáme.	
We are looking forward to meeting you in a month ('s time)	
5. Kolik měli dětí?	
How many children did they have?	
6. Nepůjdu spát, dokud nepřijdeš domů.	
I won't go to bed/sleep until/before you come home	
F. Read the text below and fill each gap with one suitable word	(20 points)
Some say you can do it in seven days, others promise success in 24 hours, or you may prefer to take	e vour time and
do it in 5 weeks. What are we talking about? Believe itor not, these periods of time refer	
coursesthat/which promise excellent results in less timethan it takes	
However, the advertisements of these companies are not necessarily the best guide, and if you don't	•
for in a good course, you could be left with littlemore than a large bill. A complaint wa	
consumer rights group against WhizzLearn Systems, a language school chain, and the company	· ·
remove its claim that its technique is ten times better than anyother/competing_ method. The N	
WhizzLearn Systems said: "_Although/while we still believe our claim is true, we are willing t	
But the fact remains, if you spend 3 hours per day for 5 weeks on our language course, you will s	•
language. What weshould have done was to makeit/this clearer in the advert."	1 0

High-heel freak

"My mother always said that in life you should buy good shoes and a good bed – because if you weren't in one you'd be in the other," laughs Gloria Hunniford.

Wise words – and they could explain Gloria's passion for shoes as well as her fondness for the exclusive Pinet shoe shop in London's Bond Street.

With its marble steps and antique furniture the shop oozes with luxury and glamour. "I love the atmosphere, the service and knowing that whatever I buy there will be the best. I'll look good and feel good — and that's coming from someone who's a high-heel freak."

At her home in the countryside, cupboards have been fitted with row upon row of shoe racks to house the 150 pairs that Gloria has collected.

When her daughter ("now she's a real shopaholic!") moved out recently to get married, Gloria took over her bedroom, turning it into a room "for the overspill. I simply can't throw them away. I've got every colour and type imaginable, although most are high heels. I sometimes look at

some of the outrageously high ones and wonder how on earth I ever managed to walk on them."

For some time after Gloria moved to London from Northern Ireland she'd return to shop in Belfast. "London was still a maze, and it took me a while to find my way around."

Since discovering Pinet, she heads for the shop whenever she needs shoes to match an outfit. "I'll take in a piece of fabric and Trevor Goodlad, the deputy manager, who has been helping me choose shoes for years, sees it as a great challenge to match it up."

Avoiding the satin rhinestone numbers at £79, the gold hand-painted pumps or even the handmade silk evening shoes selling between £200 and £300 – "I would never spend that much money. My average is just over £100, and around £40 for sale shoes" – she usually heads for the Weitzmann collection.

"They're very stylish and flattering, especially to someone like me who has absolutely horrible feet," she says, shaking off her shoes to reveal nice pointed toes.

1. What type of shoes did Gloria's mother recommend?

A High-quality shoes.

C Shoes from a particular shop.

B Shoes which look expensive.

D Shoes which made her look good.

2. What does Gloria keep in her daughter's bedroom?

A Her daughter's shoes.

C The shoes she has no space for.

B Only high-heeled shoes.

D Shoes which are worn out.

3. Why did Gloria go back to Belfast to shop?

- A She thought the shops were better.
- C She could get higher heels in Belfast.
- B She needed to match shoes to fabrics.
- **D** She found London large and confusing.

4. How does Trevor Goodlad help Gloria?

- A By finding shoes with pointed toes and high heels.
- C By finding shoes to match her clothes.
- B By making shoes specifically to match her clothes.
- D By advising her on clothes to match her shoes.

5. Why does Gloria like Weitzmann shoes?

A They're very comfortable.

C She can buy them in a sale.

B They make her feet look good.

D They are made by hand.

H. Write an essay of 80–100 words answering the following question.

(16 points)

What is something that is popular and annoys you?